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Valtteri Niemi 
3GPP SA3 Chair 
valtteri.niemi@nokia.com 
 
Subject: SA3 LI would like to advise SA3 on the use of the ANP acronym by 3GPP SA3 LI. 
 
Dear SA3 Members 
 
The 3GPP SA3 LI working group uses the term “Access Network Provider” to describe the service provider of the access 
network. We would therefore like to coin the acronym ANP, as the acronym AN (Access Network) does not provide the 
true meaning of what we wish to convey. 
 
 Please advise  
 
Regards 
Brye Bonner 
3GPP SA3 LI Chair 
brye.bonner@motorola.com 
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